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The original Facility Survey Team review date of March 18, 2014 has been postponed to April 9,
2014 to allow time for the documents to be verified and published for the workbooks.

The Georgia Department of Education is conducting their Quality Control check of the
documents and verifying each project for possible entitlement earnings.

In addition, our Local Facilities Plan is being converted to the new Capital Outlay Program
software (COPs) currently being implemented for all future Plans.

Existing School Inventories describing the room location, size and utilization to match the
Curriculum and Space Needs have been reviewed and verified. Proposed changes to schools for
new program space modifications and additional instructional space are being addressed to meet
the State’s requirements. This includes the standard designations such as Math, Language Arts,
Science Lab or specific C.T.A.E. Lab.

Forsyth County Schools Facilities Department has been providing additional documents and
details related to the New Construction, Additions, Renovations and Modification projects
identified in the proposed Bond Referendum to correspond with the Local Facilities Plan.

The Rationale, History and Objectives section of the Explanation and Justification page has been
updated to address the proposed new school maximum size and reason for the existing school
additions to meet the new attendance levels. (see attached)

Forsyth County Schools has requested additional review and consideration of the major High
School Addition projects, primarily North, South and Central High School Cafeteria and Kitchen
Replacement related to future entitlement earnings. It is understood that the new Gymnasiums
will not qualify since the existing Gymnasiums will remain intact and used for physical
education.



